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June 20, 2016  

 
Howie Wong, CEO 
Housing Services Corporation 
30 Duncan Street, Suite 500 
Toronto ON M5V 2C3 
 
 
SENT BY EMAIL: hwong@hscorp.ca 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Wong: 
 
 
RE: Thank You for Attendance at the NOSDA 2016 Annual General Meeting 
 
On behalf of our membership, we would like to thank you for your presentation 
on Social Housing & Health Project Business Models.    
 
We value our ongoing consultative relationship and look forward to continued 
dialogue. 

Thank you again for your excellent presentation and engaging dialogue. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Iain Angus, Chair 

c.c. NOMA 
       FONOM  
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